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Will, SC, York, JAMES CAMPBELL, 1810

In the name of God Amen.

I, JAMES CAMPBELL, of York District South Carolina being weak and low in body yet 
of perfect mind and memory to make this my last will and testament as follow with 
viz.

1st I will and order that all my lawful debts shall be paid first.

2nd I do will and bequeath that my loving wife ANN CAMPBELL shall have her riding 
Mare and saddle her bed and furniture I will that the dresser and furniture shall 
be divided between my wife and my two youngest daughters.

I will that the $9 in the possession of ROBERT LATTIMORE shall be paid to my wife.

I will that my wife shall have one cow and calf.

3rd I will that my son ROBERT CAMPBELL shall have one one large milk cow.

I will that my daughter ANN CAMPBELL shall have one black and white milk cow and 
steer calf, and one sorrel horse saddle and bridle, and her own bed and furniture 
together with bedstead.

I will that my daughter RACHEL J. CAMPBELL one chestnut sorrel mare, saddle and 
bridle, and one red cow with white on her back, and heifer calf with one bed and 
bedstead and furniture.

I will that my son WILLIAM shall have sorrel horse one bay stud colt, and black 
cow, and one heifer calf.

I will that the remainder of my cattle together with the hogs to remain for the use
and support of my family and the sheep to be at the disposal of my wife at 
discretion.

I will my grandson JAMES D. CAMPBELL and Kentucky have my saddle and my fur hat.

I will that the $10 in the possession of CHRISTOPHER TURNER to be equally divided 
between my daughters MARGARET [CAMPBELL] and SARAH [CAMPBELL] and the $10 in the 
hands of SAMUEL WALLER to assist in purchasing a saddle for RACHEL J. CAMPBELL. 

I do hereby will and bequeath to my son WILLIAM CAMPBELL the plantation where on I 
now live to him WILLIAM CAMPBELL heirs and assigns forever and my wife ANN CAMPBELL
shall have a comfortable maintenance from said plenty during her life or widowhood.

And I will my son ROBERT shall I have privilege to live on said plantation by 
assisting in raising grain for the support of himself and the family while he shall
live a single life.

And I do constitute and appoint my two sons ROBERT and WILLIAM to be my executors 
of this my last will and testament.
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In witness whereof I have hereunto set my hand and seal this 29th day of August 
1810.

JAMES CAMPBELL {seal, his + mark}

Signed, Sealed, published, pronounced and declared in the presence of us

THOMAS DAVIS
SAMUEL WALLER
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South Carolina
York District

The last will and testament of JAMES CAMPBELL, deceased, was proven before me on 
the oath of THOMAS DAVIS and SAMUEL WALLER, witnesses thereunto, and further saith 
he was in his right mind when he did sign and publish the same.

Sworn to before me January 7th 1811

ALEXANDER MOORE, ordinary

January 7th 1811 qualified ROBERT and WILLIAM CAMPBELL executors.

ALEXANDER MOORE, ordinary

JAMES CAMPBELL

Will recorded on book be page 427 through 428

A. MOORE

January 29th 1811 

Personally appeared before me, one of the justices assigned to keep the peace in 
York District South Carolina, WILLIAM DAVIS, WILLIAM MOORE, JAMES MOORE being three
of the appraisers appointed to appraise the goods and chattels of JAMES CAMPBELL 
deceased and made oath that the they would make a just and true appraisement and 
return the same certified with their hand [JOSEPH] JAMES MCKENZIE.

Appraisement of the estate of JAMES CAMPBELL deceased.

[INVENTORY LIST]

This is to certify that the above is a true statement of all the goods and chattels
of JAMES CAMPBELL deceased appraised by us whose names are under written.

WILLIAM DAVIS
JAMES MOORE
WILLIAM MOORE
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This document and others can be found on our website:

BMGEN

We claim COPYLEFT on the documents that we publish that are our original work.

COPYLEFT “rules” can be reviewed on the web site:

GNU Free Documentation License

In short, use what you like.  But if you use our stuff, mention us as the source.
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